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Madam Chair, Excellencies and distinguished delegates, 

This being the first occasion for my delegation to interact at this Committee's 
76th session, I would like to congratulate you, Madam Chair and your 
distinguished delegation as well as the respective Bureau members; Costa Rica, 
Egypt, Lithuania and Spain, for your mandates and also for the commendable 
manner you are steering our work and wish you well. Be rest assured of our 
constructive support. 

We align our remarks with those made respectively by Fiji as the Chair of the 
Pacific Islands Forum (PIF); Samoa, as Pacific SIDS (PSIDS) Chair; and Antigua 
and Barbuda, as the Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS) Chair. In our 
national capacity, we would like to provide some additional comments. 

It is most heartening to note that during this year's International Law Week the 
topic of sea-level rise in relation to international law is prominently featured in 
many of the side events and this is a clear testament to the importance of this 
issue to the international community. 



Madam Chair, my delegation is particularly pleased with the ongoing enhanced 
level of engagement from the ILC members not only with this Committee but also 
bilaterally and with other non-UN entities such 





We also look forward with keen interest to the ILC Study Group in its 73rd session 
(2022) under the Co-Chairpersonship of Ms. Patricia Galvao Teles and Mr. Juan 
Jose Santolaria addressing the Second Issues Paper on the other two subtopics 
on its programme of work, namely, issues related to statehood, and the 
protection of persons affected by sea-level rise. 

These are also issues of critical importance to us in the context of the ongoing 
daily lived reality of our people in the Pacific region. 

We therefore welcome and support the call by the ILC for Member States and 
others to provide, before the end of this year, practices and other relevant 
information on issues related to statehood, and the protection of persons affected 
by sea-level rise in the context of sea-level rise in relation to international law. 

In this context, we are working together with other members of the Pacific Islands 
Forum to make our submission on the relevant issues related to statehood, and 
the protection of persons affected by sea-level rise. 

Madam Chair, in closing, and going forward, Papua New Guinea is keenly 
interested in continuing to work with 


